
These	minutes	are	not	official	until	voted	upon	at	the	next	Board	of	Education	meeting.	

	
MINUTES 

UNIFIED	SCHOOL	DISTRICT	#326	–	LOGAN 
THURSDAY,	March	8,	2018 

	  
Logan	Unified	School	District	#326	Board	of	Education,	met	in	regular	session	to	conduct	
school	business.		Members	present	when	the	meeting	was	called	to	order	were:	Phillip	
Gottstine,	President;	Ryan	Grammon,	Vice-President;	Shane	DeBoer,	member;	Christine	
Delimont,	member	and	Colby	Greving,	member.	Lloyd	Schneider,	member,	and	Lynette	
Stockman,	member	were	absent. 
		
Officials	present:		Michael	Gower,	Superintendent;	David	Kirkendall,	Principal	and	Joan	
Long,	Clerk.	
	
Other	Interested	Persons:	None.	
	
CALL	TO	ORDER:		Phil	Gottstine,	President,	called	the	meeting	to	order	at	7:00	p.m.	
		
CONSENT	AGENDA:		Colby	Greving	moved	the	consent	agenda,	minutes	of	the	February	
12,	2018,	regular	meeting;	purchase	orders,	and	warrants	be	approved	as	presented.		Ryan	
Grammon	seconded	the	motion.		Motion	carried	5-0.	
	
COMMUNITY	PRESENTATIONS:	None	presented.	
 
PRINCIPAL’S	REPORT:	Mr.	Kirkendall	presented,	for	approval,	resignations	from	Anissa	
Kats,	Jr	High	Girls	Basketball	coach;	Kayla	Moore,	Jr	High	Girls	Asst	Basketball	coach	and	
Mark	Wildeman,	Science	Instructor,	effective	the	end	of	the	school	year.			Chris	Delimont	
moved	to	accept	the	resignations	as	presented.		Shane	DeBoer	seconded	the	motion.	
Motion	carried	5-0.		Mr.	Kirkendall	also	updated	the	board	on	the	current	search	for	an	
assistant	track	coach	for	the	high	school.		The	final	item	brought	before	the	board	was	an	
update	in	the	technology	area.		As	set	before	the	board	last	April,	seniors	will	be	allowed	to	
purchase	their	laptop	for	$500.		Mr.	Kirkendall	also	updated	the	board	on	the	completion	of	
the	E-Rate	application	and	the	improvements	made	in	technology.		Drop	cables	have	been	
added,	and	the	server	and	switches	have	been	replaced.		Internet	speed	will	be	increased	
next	year.	
	
SUPERINTENDENT’S	REPORT:	Mr.	Gower	informed	the	board	of	his	current	search	for	
health	insurance	bids	from	other	groups	to	present	to	the	teachers.		Mr.	Gower	next	
presented	to	the	board	three	possible	areas	to	consider	for	school	safety.			The	three	areas	
included:	installing	a	buzzer	system	with	cameras;	installing	inside	door	locks,	and	the	
third	item,	allowing	an	employee	to	carry	a	concealed	weapon.		Mr.	Kirkendall	voiced	his	
concern	in	regards	to	a	concealed	weapon.		Discussion	ensued.		The	board	asked	Mr.	Gower	
to	investigate	costs	associated	with	the	buzzer	system/cameras	and	inside	door	locks.		This	
will	be	revisited	at	next	month’s	meeting.	
	
Chyanne	Hilburn	entered	the	meeting	at	7:38	p.m.	and	left	the	meeting	at	7:43	p.m.	
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EXECUTIVE	SESSION:		None.	
	
NCKSEC	REPORT:	Ryan	Grammon	informed	the	board	of	the	recent	meeting	he	had	
attended	with	the	main	topics	discussed	being	resignations,	work	contracts,	a	non-district	
student	and	increasing	pay	for	School	Psychologists	in	order	to	be	more	competitive	in	
their	job	search.					
	
ADJOURNMENT:		With	no	further	business,	President	Gottstine	adjourned	the	meeting	at	
8:00	p.m.  
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